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-
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-
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-
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-
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-
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C. Edwards

-
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15.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lindley and Smyth, and 

J. Brennan, J. Browne, F. Gani and Mrs. J. Senior.
16.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee, held on 28th July, 2008, were agreed as a correct record.
17.
TASK GROUPS
V. Nash reported that the meeting of the Open Spaces Environment Task Group, that had been scheduled to take place on 11th September, 2008, had not been held due to a large number of apologies for absence having been received prior to the meeting.
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of (a) the Youth Task Group, held on 2nd September, 2008, and (b) the Devolved Highways Task Group, held on 4th September, 2008, be noted.

18.
COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATE
Chief Superintendent K. Mulligan gave a presentation, providing details of –
· the implementation of Neighbourhood Policing within the city,
· the benefits of Neighbourhood Policing,
· the allocation of police officers in the Little Hulton and Walkden area,

· the distribution of police officers and staff across the Salford Division,

· citywide results 2007/08,

· crime figures in respect of Little Hulton and Walkden, and
· Comparative crime figures in the area between 2006/2007 and 2007/08.
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including –
· a report having been made to the police regarding drivers of heavy goods vehicles in the Sharp Street area using their mobile phones whilst driving, on which occasion the person making the report had been informed that it was ‘nothing to do with the police,’
· reports having been made to the police in the past regarding criminal activities taking place at Blackleach Country Park, following which it appeared that no action had been taken,

· pilot projects that had been undertaken in other areas involving the use of civilians to undertake the processing of suspects following their arrest, and
· whether the police were increasingly issuing cautions and fixed penalties as an alternative to court appearances.

Chief Supt. K. Mulligan (a) indicated that he would be willing to investigate any occasion where a member of the public had been unhappy with the police’s response to their telephone call, should they be able to provide him with specific details in respect of the call that had been made, (b) stated that he would look into the action that had been taken in respect of Blackleach Country Park and, if insufficient, ensure that the matter was followed up, (c) reported that consideration was being given by Greater Manchester Police to the possibility of some duties being undertaken by civilians, where appropriate, in the future, and (d) confirmed that cautions and fixed penalties were being increasingly issued, usually in cases where there would not be a significant penalty if the case was to go to court, in order to reduce the workload of the courts.
S. Phillips thanked Chief Superintendent Mulligan, on behalf of the Community Committee, for his attendance at the meeting and for an interesting and informative presentation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation and information be noted.
19.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
Inspector J. Kelly provided a brief update in respect of crime and anti social behaviour in the area.  He reported that (a) a police operation had been undertaken over the last 28 days, which had resulted in a number of arrests and a 15% reduction in burglary of dwellings, and (b) the police were continuing to carry out Operation Brocade, which involved them patrolling particular areas every Friday evening in order to tackle anti social behaviour.
A number of issues were raised which included:-

· children congregating at Walkden Train Station after school, following which graffiti and empty alcohol containers had been discovered,
· anti social behaviour in the Wildbrook/New Lester Way area,
· Children playing on the railway line and damaging the fencing at Cowell Lane.

Inspector Kelly indicated that (i) the British Transport Police had been informed of the problems that were being experienced at Walkden Train Station, (ii) the station would be targeted by the local police on their patrols, (iii) he was aware of the problems in Wildbrook/New Lester Way and officers had been allocated to that area, and (iv) he would look into the issues regarding Cowell Lane.

Reference was made to the possibility of officers from the Youth Service attempting to engage with the young people who were congregating at Walkden Train Station after school and Glenis Harrison agreed to take this forward.

V. Nash referred to the problems in the Wildbrook/New Lester Way area and reported that a meeting was to be held with Housing Officers in the near future at which those issues would be discussed.

Reference was made to problems that were being experienced at particular properties in the area and Inspector Kelly invited members of the Committee to discuss any issues relating to specific addresses with him outside the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

20.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Sports Development
It was reported that the Sports Development Team had recently attended the Association of Public Service Excellence (APSE) award ceremony and, although they had not won an award, they were very happy to have been nominated and successfully short listed to the final seven.
RESOLVED:
THAT the Sports Development Team be congratulated on their achievement.


(b)
Youth Service
G. Harrison circulated a report in relation to the summer activities that had taken place between July and August, 2008, which had been very successful.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.


(c)
Position Statement concerning the relocation of the One Stop Shop
V. Nash reported that it was planned that the One Stop Shop would be relocating to Units 42 and 44 on Little Hulton Precinct during the second week of November, 2008.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(d)
Issues raised regarding fly tipping
V. Nash informed the Committee that covert work was ongoing in respect of fly tipping in the area and he reported that a number of prosecutions had taken place.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(e)
Beatsweep
V. Nash reported on the results of a Beatsweep that had recently taken place, which had involved multi-agency work being undertaken across the Little Hulton area.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(f)
Community Cohesion
S. Clydesdale reported that a number of incidents had occurred in Little Hulton which had involved people being subjected to anti social behaviour because they looked different and he reported that consideration was being given to the setting up of projects and events in order to encourage people from different backgrounds to get along together.  He suggested that a Task Group be formed in order to facilitate this work

Discussion took place regarding the relationship between City West Housing Trust and the City Council, and Community Committee members indicated that they would like to receive information regarding the role of the trust and how it would work with other agencies in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT consideration be given to the possibility of a Community Cohesion Task Group being formed.



(2) THAT a representative from City West Housing Trust, be invited to give a presentation regarding the above at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(g)
Budget Consultation
A report had been circulated with the Community Committee agenda which explained the various elements of the City Council’s budget consultation process for 2009/10, and how members of the public could make their views known for consideration by Councillors in agreeing the budget and Council Tax level for next year.  It was noted that the questionnaires that had previously been issued to all community committee members needed to be completed and returned by 17th October, 2008.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(h)
Building Schools for the Future
A. Owen provided an update regarding Building Schools for the Future.  He referred to the new Walkden High School site and reported that (a) a reduced amount of playing fields would now be available, (b) the school buses would no longer be dropping pupils off on the site of the new building, as had originally been indicated, and (c) it was now proposed that the pupils would be dropped off at the existing bus stop on Birch Road and would then walk to the new school.

Concern was expressed that all the Ward Councillors had not been informed of the above changes to the plans for the new school.
Reference was made to the old school sites in the area that were to be sold, where it was likely that residential properties would be built, and concerns were expressed that there were insufficient facilities in Little Hulton, particularly shops, to accommodate large numbers of families moving into the area.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information and comments be noted.

(2) THAT a brief written update regarding plans for the new Walkden High

School site be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

21.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL AND REVENUE PROGRAMME
N. Ashmall circulated a Briefing Note which updated the Committee on the various aspects of spend in relation to the Highways Programme and the proposals for next year.

Concerns were expressed in relation to the poor condition of the road surface on Sharp Street/Moss Lane.  It was indicated that the problems had been reported to the City Council on numerous occasions and, although some repairs had been carried out to part of the highway in the past, the situation was now worse than ever.

N. Ashmall read a letter from S. Lee, Director of Engineering, which indicated that parts of the roads in question were unadopted and were not, therefore, the responsibility of the City Council.  

It was indicated that the part of the highway that was owned by the City Council was in an extremely poor condition, and a question was raised as to whether it would be possible for the owners of the private part of the road to be contacted and requested to undertake the necessary repairs.
V. Nash suggested that a Task Group, involving all the relevant agencies, be formed in order to consider how this matter should be taken forward.

Reference was made to the new Walkden Gateway building and it was reported that the City Council were refusing to allow the new road to be opened which was causing access difficulties for disabled people.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a Task Group be formed in order to attempt to address the problems in respect of the poor condition of the road surface in the Sharp Street/Moss Lane area.



(2) THAT S. Lee be advised of the above access problems that were being experienced by disabled people visiting Walkden Gateway.

22.
TRANSPORT INNOVATION FUND
R. Eliot gave a presentation which outlined proposed improvements to public transport,
cycling, walking and use of the road network in Greater Manchester.  He (a) explained 
that the proposals would involve an investment programme of up to £3 billion, which

would be funded from the Transport Innovation Fund (TIF), together with the introduction 
of a congestion charge, (b) indicated that the congestion charge would not come into 
operation until at least 80% of the transport improvements had been undertaken, which 
was likely to be the summer of 2013 at the earliest, (c) circulated a report which detailed 
proposed direct bus connections from Walkden and Little Hulton, and (d) stated that a 
consultation exercise was currently taking place in respect of the proposals, the closing 
date for which was 10th October, 2008.

A number of issues were raised, which included –

· the need for a direct bus route from Little Hulton and Walkden to Salford Royal Hospital to continue,
· the need for bus services to continue along the A6 after the Top Club (Kenyon Way),
· concerns that bus companies may take off unprofitable services – R. Eliot indicated that Local Authorities would be given the power to implement a contract system, should voluntary arrangements with the bus companies prove unsuccessful,
· concerns regarding the effect of the congestion charge on volunteers and carers,

· a suggestion that extra train carriages should be funded by the private train companies themselves, rather than from the investment programme,
· concerns regarding the large number of cars that were already being parked in the streets around Walkden Train Station,

· the absence of a bus service from Leigh to Bolton.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT R. Eliot be thanked for his attendance at the meeting and for an interesting and informative presentation.


(2) THAT the information and comments be noted.

23.
SALFORD COUNCIL FOR VOLUNTARY SERVICES (CVS)
S. Morris and J. Dalgleish provided the Community Committee with information regarding Salford CVS and circulated a leaflet outlining the support provided to a voluntary group visiting CVS.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
24.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Meeting held on 8th September, 2008

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 8th September, 2008, be approved.

(b)
Financial Position Statement

RESOLVED:
THAT the Financial Position Statements in respect of the (i) Devolved Budget, and (ii) the SPAA Active Communities Fund, as at 26th August, 2008, be noted.
25.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE – 24TH NOVEMBER, 2008
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT an update in relation to the Community Action Plan 2008/09 be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.



(2) THAT requests for further items to be included on the Agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee be submitted to the Neighbourhood Management Team.

26.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted – 
· Celebrating Communities – Wednesday 29th October, Buile Hill Park Hall (Community Celebration 11.00 p.m. – 4.00 p.m., ‘Salford’s got talent’ showcase 5.00 p.m. – 7.00 p.m.),

· Community Justice Salford leaflet,

· Salford Royal Hospital Open Day – Monday 6th October, 2.00 p.m. – 6.00 p.m.
27.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
(a)
Political Executive Group Minutes
A. Owen enquired as to why the minutes of the Political Executive Group were no longer circulated with the Community Committee agenda and it was established that this was the result of an oversight.
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of Political Executive Group meetings be circulated with the agendas for future meetings of the Community Committee.

(b)
Walkden Gateway
Reference was made to the new Gateway Centre and the facilities that were now available to the community.

RESOLVED:
THAT Walkden Gateway be used as the venue for future meetings of the Community Committee to be held in Walkden North.

(c)
Park Road
Concern was expressed in relation to the street lighting on Park Road being hidden by trees which meant it was extremely dark in the evening.

RESOLVED:
THAT the above matter be investigated.
(d)
Community Committee Agenda
Concern was expressed that a number of people had left prior to the end of the meeting which had meant that the later presentations had been given to a very small number of people.

V. Nash explained that the agenda for the meeting had been exceptionally heavy and he indicated that efforts would be made to ensure that the agenda in respect of future meetings was more manageable.

RESOLVED:
THAT the comments be noted.

(e)
Marie Johnson
V. Nash reported that Marie Johnson would soon be leaving the area as she had been appointed as acting Neighbourhood Manager for Worsley and Boothstown.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Committee thanked Marie Johnson for all the work she had undertaken and wished her the best of luck in her new role. 

(f)
Anne Williams
V. Nash (i) reported that A. Williams would be leaving Salford on 3rd October, 2008, following her appointment as National Director for Learning Disabilities at the Department of Health, (ii) presented A. Williams with a bouquet of flowers, on behalf of the Community Committee, and (iii) thanked her for all her hard work during her 29 years at Salford and, in particular, in her role as Area Coordinator for Little Hulton and Walkden.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Community Committee wished Anne Williams every success in her future career.
28.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Monday, 24th November, 2008, at James Brindley Primary School, Walkden, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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